
 

Newsletter 

22nd November 2019 

Dear Parents 

We are celebrating a Family Mass this 
Sunday, at  11.00 am in Holy Cross 
Church.  This is the Feast of Christ The 
King and is also Youth Sunday so please 
make every effort to attend and show 
your support for our parish.  We are 
also asking for donations of cakes for 
the refreshments afterwards, if you 
can help in this way please bring them 
along to church in the morning.  Thank 

Adventure Playground 

You will remember that our Governors spent the day in school last week.  They mentioned to me that they   
observed a number of children using the adventure playground at the end of the day and also some parents    
playing with their children on the adventure playground. 

Can I please remind you that the adventure playground is strictly off bounds both before and after school. 
Please do not encourage your child to use this facility as it will encourage other children who will play           
unsupervised.  Thank you. 

Colchester Castle  

Our Year 3 children are visiting Colchester Castle today.  We look forward to hearing their news on their    
return. 

Friends of Holy Cross (PTA) AGM 

Thank you to parents who attended this meeting yesterday and thank you to the children who stayed behind to 
demonstrate the ICT equipment that we have been able to purchase with the funds that you have raised.  

We are all members of the Friends of Holy Cross and it is vital that every family support the Friends in       
whichever way possible.  You may be able to offer a small amount of time but nevertheless this is time which is 
needed.  The more parents that help and get involved, the more events can be organised for our children to 
enjoy and the more funds can be raised to support their learning. 

During our meeting we elected the following: 

Chair: Claire Faulkner, Giovanna Marsham and Nikola Norris 

Finance: Karen Slater and Claire Laporte 

Secretary: Gifty De-Souza and Corinne White 

Thank you to these parents and members of staff for standing for these positions. 

St Andrew’s Cake Sale 

St Andrew’s cake sale will be held on Friday 29th November. If your child is in St Andrew’s house please send 
them in with cakes to be sold that day. A maximum of 3 cakes can be purchased for 30p each. All money raised 
will go to our twin parish of Regina Coeli. As this is a fundraising event no change will be given from money sent 
in. 



R B 98% 

R L 92% 

1D 96% 

1S 90% 

2HD 89% 

2TE 92% 

3N 98% 

3P 97% 

4A 98% 

4C 96% 

5G 95% 

5S 99% 

6E 95% 

6N 90% 

Congratulations to Butterflies, winners of the KS1 Attendance Award for this 
week with a 98%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award is 5S, who      
attained a fantastic 99% attendance this week! 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their 
child is absent from school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Gospel Values Awards 

Congratulations to the following children who received the 
Gospel values certificate this week. 

 1D:  Martyna Gulka  1S: Rohan Clennell  

 2HD:  Dominica Nguyen  2TE: Mara Ciotoi   

 3N:  Lilly Bergamini  3P: Isaac Lieu    

 5G:  Molly O’Donovan   5S:  Harrison Comerford  

 6E:  Roquiyah Adams                       

Election 2019 

We have been made aware that our local Labour Party candidate spent time with parents and children after 
school this week.  We as a school, remain neutral over such matters but have decided to now allow the       
Conservative and Liberal Democrat candidates an opportunity to meet with parents and children.  It is so    
important that our children (particularly our older children) are aware of the importance of the election and 
it is also part of our British Values curriculum; as such, our School Council will be given opportunities to      
debate issues around the election. We will of course inform you when these visits will take place. 

Staff sickness 

We have experienced significant staff sickness this week which has resulted in support staff and supply staff 
providing cover at short notice.  Thank you to everyone for coping so well and pulling together in what has 
been a difficult week.  It is unfortunate that sometimes a bug can run rampant in a school and we hope that 
those affected will soon return to full health. 

Year 4 Football Tournament 

14 girls from Year 4 attended a football tournament this   
morning at Church Langley School.  All the girls played so well 
against six other schools and showed great skills and plenty of 
enthusiasm. They all had great fun and were a credit to our 
school.  Well done girls!  











 

 

 

 





RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 24 November – Luke 23:35-43  

 

Prior to this passage, Jesus has just forgiven those who crucified him as not knowing what they 

were doing. In this reading, the mockery intensifies from both the Jewish authorities and the 

soldiers, with particular emphasis on what they see as the ridiculous kingship of Christ.  

The two men who are being crucified with Jesus on Calvary hear all this. While one berates   

Jesus, looking for the miracle that will end his own suffering, the other speaks words of        

repentance and sorrow for his crime and for Jesus’ suffering. He recognises that Jesus is     

innocent of any crime.  

It is amazing how God gives people courage and wisdom in the most unexpected moments. The 

man’s defence of Jesus means he is promised eternal life.   

In this gospel, Luke shows us a Christ who is forgiving even to his dying breath. Like the criminal 

crucified next to Jesus, we are asked to open our hearts to those in distress, to those suffering 

in mind and body and to be generous in spirit and action. Because the Christ we have to follow is 

full of forgiveness, compassion and gives us also the promise, “Today you will be with me in     

paradise”.  

We pray for prisoners, those held for their beliefs as well as those imprisoned for their 

crimes. We also ask for your blessing, O God, on those who are mocked and who feel 

threatened in any way. May we be a listening ear, a comforting presence and a giver of 

hope to all whom we encounter daily. Amen.  

“Jesus, remember me when you come into your kingdom.”  

The Words of Pope Francis 

Try to keep quiet a moment and let God love you. Try to     
silence all the inner voices, and rest for a second in His    
loving embrace.  

 

 



Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday to… Ka’reem Mafueni, Samuel Enwere,           
Lilly Bergamini, Xavier White, Lola McGhee 

 

Merit Certificates: 

 

1D:  Victoria Banjo, for her fantastic work on 3D shapes 

1S:  Toby Marsh-Gray, for being a very helpful member of the class 

2HD:  Logan Coombe, for writing an incredible dragon story  

2TE:   All of 2TE, for a fantastic class assembly 

3N:  Alex Embley, for writing an amazing character portrait 

5G:   Erasmus Agyepong, for always making valuable contributions to class discussions   

5S:  Evie Hannay-Spalding, for beautiful descriptive writing using similes 

6E:  Marleaha Hackett, for thoughtful work in R.E. 

  

 

Menu Week 2     

Monday 25th November  

Year 3 Flu  Immunisations 

Be Still Club lunchtime 

KS2 Homework 3.15 - 4.15 

 

 

 

Tuesday 26th November  

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

Football Team Training 3.15 –4.30 

KS1 Cosmic Yoga / Just Dance 

3.15 - 4.00 

KS2 Code 3.15 - 4.30 

KS2 Dodgeball 3.15 - 4.15 

 

 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Wednesday 27th November  

KS2 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

KS1 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

Karate 3.15 – 4.15 

 

 

 

Thursday 28th November  

Year 3 Roman Day 

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

KS2 Chess 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Drama 3.15 - 4.15 

 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning houses St George 

& St Patrick 

Friday 29th November  

St Andrew’s Cake Sale 

5S Class Assembly 2.40 

Karate 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Netball 3.15 - 4.15 

 


